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Community & Services Committee 

16 May 2024 

Report for Agenda Item | Rīpoata moto e Rāraki take [3] 

Title | Taitarai: Chair’s Report  

Purpose of the Report | Te Take mō te Pūrokoii 

The purpose of this report is to provide the Community & Services Committee with an update on 
projects of interest. 

Recommendation | Kā Tūtohukaiii 

That the Community & Services Committee: 

1. Note the contents of this report.

Prepared by: Councillor Craig Ferguson

Name:  Craig Ferguson 
Title: Chair of Community & Services 
Committee  
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NZUP/Alliance/Aurora works at QEC/Frankton Golf Centre 
 

20. A range of construction works are occurring over the next few months/years to enable the 
NZUP works around the BP corner to be completed.  
 

21. Aurora is looking to install a high voltage line through Queenstown Events Centre  from the 
back of Countdown at Five Mile to State Highway 6a. This will future proof and enable greater 
power supply to QEC and the Frankton Golf Centre.  
 

22. The Alliance has begun preparing to install a large stormwater pipe from Kawerau Rd to the 
BP corner and has begun setting up its worksite and access points.  
 

23. Some disruption is expected to the operations of Frankton Golf Centre which Community 
Services are currently working through. 
 

Ten Year Plan/ 30 Year Infrastructure Strategy  
 

24. As part of the Long Term Planning process a 30 year Infrastructure Strategy is required to be 
developed.  
 

25. Social infrastructure has generally been excluded from the infrastructure strategy as non-
legislated infrastructure, but we have now combined both three waters and social 
infrastructure into one strategy. This is a major milestone and will give Councillors community 
visibility of what all infrastructure looks like over a 30-year window. 

 
Coronet Forest Revegetation 
 

26. Contract has been signed with Te Tapu O Tāne and work has commenced on site.  
 

Wānaka Lakefront Development Stage 5 
 

27. Procurement was released to market on 6 April 2024. The decision was made to 
prioritize this project and additional funding had to be procured from wider Community 
Services Department and Property & Infrastructure Department budgets to enable the 
project to move forward.  
 

28. Construction is expected to commence in quarter one 2024/2025 
 
Glenorchy Marina Carpark Upgrades 
 

29. Project expected to go to market for pricing construction on the 10 May 2024.  
 

30. The decision was made to prioritize this project and additional funding had to be procured 
from wider Community Services Department and Property & Infrastructure Department 
budgets to enable the project to move forward.  
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31. Construction is expected in quarter one 2024/2025. 
 

516 Ladies Mile Residential Building  
 

32. A price has been sought as a variation to an existing demolition contract to demolish the 516 
House (not the garage behind) and is looking favourable. Demolition to be completed by July 
2024 

 
Creativity & Culture Strategy  
 

33. Public consultation is underway. Several hui have been held with various groups. Feedback 
closed on 19 April 2024.  
 

34.  Intended signoff for the strategy is at Full Council in June 2024 
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